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CLUB BULLETIN BOARD 

 

Treating Gunshot Injuries Class 

The club is supporting a free class provided by Gary Dredge, a certified USCCA instructor, in the clubhouse on Monday 
September 13

th
 at 7 PM.  He will be providing an overview and practical exercises in assessment of injuries as well as 

‘hands on’ use of first aid materials treating various types of injuries. 

 

In order to provide adequate time for the ‘hands on’ training, the class will be limited to 6 to 8 members. If you are inter-
ested contact Gary. 

 

  Gary Dredge at fireflylodge@yahoo.com    

 

Storage Trailer 

In order to keep the grounds in top shape the club needs a large storage trailer, medium size would be OK, to hold some 
of the target stands used by the club shoots.  If you are aware of someone with an unused trailer cheap, (free would be 
alright) please contact:  

 

  Scott Stanley at stanley908@hotmail.com 

 

Volunteer Needed 

Rockford Sportsman’s Club annually holds the Rimfire Challenge, a Midwest regional competition, and is in need of a 
leader for next years match. The responsibility starts around February and runs through May. You would be organizing a 
volunteer team to ensure the competition goes off smoothly and safely. You and/or your volunteers get into scheduling, 
updating match documents, working with sponsors, computerized data collection and reporting to the RSC board and the 
Rimfire Challenge Shooting Association. 

 
Past year’s leadership has been provided by Steve Gardner. He has offered to support the new leader by sharing his 
experiences running the match and answering questions to ensure a smooth transition.  

 
Should we be unable to find a volunteer to lead this activity we will not have a 2022 Rimfire Challenge along with the do-
nation it provides for the Grand Rapids Veterans facility. 

 
Please contact Ryan Cordes if you are interested. 
 

Email: cordes.ryan@yahoo.com 

Phone: (616) 799-1588  

August 2021 

mailto:fireflylodge@yahoo.com
mailto:stanley908@hotmail.com


 2 

 

Board Meeting Minutes 
July 20, 2021 

Called to order at 7:00pm 
 

Attendees: Steven Lomonaco, ,  Jim Hughes, Steve Mitchell, John Cordes, Bill Skallos, Kevin Kubiszewski, Karen Kronberg, Len 

Laitila, Dan Hankinson, Dan Vincent, Jim Tomson, George Mayhak, Ryan Cordes,  

Invocation was given by Kevin Kubiszewski 

Guests: Gorden Pickerd -looking for someone to replacing some fences around the club, Ram Nitro would like to explore the 

addition of a couple new 5 stand Machines. Gordon will return with Proposal. 21 colleges at nationals and quite a few kids are 

being looking at. 

Ron Dryer- Rifle and Pistol Ranges have collected a lot of extra stuff.  Ranges are very cluttered and unorganized.  Need to find 

a new storage place and way of moving them for RTC 

 Brian S. -Request that backer board replacement be made available for members to replace.  Brian would like to replace them 

but did not have access to the pole barn. 

President’s Report: Ryan Cordes 

 Thank you Steve Mitchell, Dan Vincent and Bill Plomback for putting in the new gate, already getting a lot positive feed-
back 

 Zucchini Judging will be at the August membership meeting 

 HVAC Upgrade has been on the Long Range Planning schedule.  Steve Mitchell and Dan Vincent will meet with Siemens in 
the weeks to come. 

 Please pick up after yourself along with all of your brass. Many backerboards have been left at the end of the ranges after 
being replaced 

Skeet and Trap House Remodel on for Spring 2022 

Vice President’s Report: Dan Hankinson 

  Kevin Kubiszewski will be going for the club for the MUCC convention 

New entry door and frame need painting before it starts to rust. 
Chicken Shoot is scheduled for September 18th. Still looking for help 10-3 and open to the public 

Secretary’s Report: Steven Lomonaco 

August class is full as of two weeks ago, 15 signed up for October, still looking for instructors/volunteers  

Membership Secretary’s Report: Kevin Kubiszewski 

 For membership freeze please send an email to Kevin (kubiszew@sbcglobal.net) so the request can be brought to the 

board. 
Treasurer’s Report: Jim Hughes 

 $800 will be going to the Vets home from Rimfire Challenge Shoot 

 Jim Hughes made a motion for Ram Nitro SCTP to get their own credit card to be used for entry fees and lines at other 
venues. Second by Karen Kronberg; Motion Carried 

Sergeant of Arms Report: Dan Vincent 

 Targets will be here next week Thursday around 4pm 

 NSSA Summertime 500 was held July 17-18.  Low turn out with 11 shooters. 

 John Stotz father passed away, and having a memorial service at the home.  
John Cordes 

 No Report 
Tim Hall 

 No report 

mailto:kubiszew@sbcglobal.net
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Board Meeting Minutes Continued 
George Mayhak 

No report 
Bill Sakllos 

Going to follow up on an email for a grant from Great Lakes Hunting Heritage for hunter education. If approved looking at get-

ting training guns and some new 3d targets 

Len Laitila 
Action shooting needs some clean up.  Current shoot stands are unsafe and need repair or removal. 
Looking for new ways of using the action shooting area     

Jim Tomson 
No report 

Karan Kronberg 
Well armed woman did not finish up first aid and will finish this up this month 

 
Meeting adjourned 8:30pm 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Steven Lomonaco Secretary 

Membership Meeting Minutes 
July 6, 2021 

Call to order at 7:15pm 
 

Meeting was called to order by Dan Hankinson 
Invocation was given by Tim Hall 
Motion to approve the minutes from June was made by Dan Hankinson and seconded by Gordon Pickard-Motion Carried 
President’s Report: Ryan Cordes 

  Thanks for the help at the Round Robin 

 Moving the president letter to quarterly unless something urgent comes up 
Vice President’s Report: Dan Hankinson 

 New fun event coming September 18th.  RSC will be hosting our first chicken shoot. Skeet and Trap targets for both youth and 
adults.  Rimfire will be you youth shooters only. We are looking for volunteers to help run the rimfire portion of the shoot. 

Chairman’s Report: George Mayhak 

 No report 
Secretary’s Report: Steven Lomonaco 

 Have 23 for the August class signed up and 5 for the October class, still looking for volunteers 

 Got a letter from the Kent District Library explaining what kids lose from the previous school year and that there summer pro-
gram will focus on science, technology, engineering, arts and mathematics. 
Membership Secretary’s report: Kevin Kubiszewski 

 New Members: 
Kohlton Clouser 
Ryan Roggow 
Reese Pankratz 

 Motion made by Kevin Kubiszewski second by Steve Lomonaco 
Motion Carried 

Treasurer’s Report: Jim Hughes 

 Total revenue $58,257 

 Total expense $20,002 

 Net revenue                 $38,255  
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Member Meeting Minutes Continued 
 
Sergeant of Arms Report: Dan Vincent 

 Make sure all of the wheels are on the mowers when you put them away. 

 If the gas cans are empty please go fill them, save the receipt and turn them in. 

 Please pick up after yourself, if replacing backer boards please take them to the dumpster. 

 When leaving any of the buildings please turn the light off 

 When you unlock any of the buildings please lock the buildings when leaving 

 If you see the trash cans full please take them down to the dumpster to empty them 
DO NOT SHOOT AT CLAY TARGETS ON THE RIFLE OR PISTOL RANGE 
Committee Reports 
NASSA- shoot tomorrow night 7/7/21 
Skeet and Trap-Continue to Shoot Monday, Thursdays and Sundays. 
SCTP- kids heading off to nationals, 7/8th graders took 1st and 2nd in trap and skeet. Have a few kids being looked at for colleges. 
Rimfire Bench Rest- No report 
CMP- 7/9 will be the final match for the spring and summer. Will have a makeup match on July 20th. August will start fall/winter 
Well-armed women-No report 
Hunter Safety- July class is full and is a regular class, Saturday July 24

th
 is the all day class and September is full 

Defensive pistol- Next shoot July 14th  
MUCC- Kevin Kubiszewski will be representing the RSC at the MUCC state convention in September.  Please reach out to Kevin if 
you feel strongly about one of the issues at hand.  
22 Reactive Target Competition- Continuing to shoot twice a month 
Rimfire challenge- Numbers were down due to ammo availability.  Shoot brought in roughly $1600 after expenses. RSC is looking 
for a new leader for The RCSA Shoot in 2022.  If we do not get a volunteer we will not be hosting it next year. 
Sunshine- No report 
Food and Beverage-No Report 
Sportsman’s Against Hunger-Tom is Still collecting for God’s kitchen, Barb’s Deer processing will be collecting deer starting in the 
youth hunt and early anterless season. 
Building and Grounds- New gate is in will be taking the old gate down soon. Adding some additional lighting along the drive from 
the gate to the upper parking lot. 
Apparel-  All apparel is in, looking to do more orders in the future 
Marketing- No reports 
Safety Updates- If you see something unsafe please politely  say something, keep your eyes open. 
Deer/Fish/Turkey- 
Coho     Large Mouth 
Curt Becker 15    Don Boezwinkle 15 
Tom Mroczkowski 10 
 
Steelhead    Crappie 
Tom Mroczkowski 15   Don Boezwinkle 10 
 
Brown Trout    Lake Trout 
John Harrison 15    Tom Mroczkowski 15 
 
Blue Gill     Turkey 
Steve Gardner 10    Phil Harrsion 15 
Don Boezwinkle 5   Tom Mroczkowski 10 
     Don Boezwinkle 5 
Old business- no old business 
New business-  Chicken shoot  coming in September as RSC family fun event. 
50/50 Raffle- 

 Brian Pankratz 

 Ken Bell 
Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm 

Respectfully submitted 

Steven Lomonaco Secretary 
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Calendar  

Please check website for latest changes   http://www.rockfordsportsmansclub.com/    

For calendar additions or changes  contact: Dan Vincent 
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Rockford Sportsman’s Club 

11115 Northland Dr.   

P.O. Box 624 

Rockford, Michigan  49341 


